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February 2016 District Cllrs Report by Susan Harvey 

Emergency Planning 

Every village should have an Emergency Plan. This includes having a list of vulnerable people in the 

event of a power cut. Locating a venue where people can go for warmth etc. Training and help can 

be given for this. So far only Levington and Waldringfield Parish Councils have these in my Ward. 

Rate Increase 

Suffolk Coastal will be putting up the Council Tax by no more than 2% in April. It has not been put up 

for 5 years. 

New Premises 

The cost of the move to East Suffolk House, the new council offices will be completely paid for by the 

sale of Cedar House in Woodbridge and the present Offices at Melton Hill. The Melton Hill site is in 

the process of being sold for development. There will be 70 dwellings of which 33% will be afforda-

ble. 

Affordable Houses 

It is possible that SCDC will start to build their own stock of affordable houses in the future using 

£1.68million funding gained from 106 agreements. Specialist staff would be brought in to do this. 

SCDC embraces the National Living Wage which comes in on 1st April. 

Philis 

The Port Health Information management system developed at Felixstowe Port in combination with 

SCDC has been leased to the Southampton Port for the next 3 years. This is a fantastic system. 

Eating Out 

Before you eat out you could check the Eat Out Eat Well ratings which restaurants and cafes are 

adopting. 

Community Enabling Budget 

I have received several requests which are now being processed. 

 I went to a Safer Neighbourhood Team meeting on behalf of this Ward and it was Sargent  Street 

who suggested Speedwatch works.  I now have 2 people happy to do the Speedwatch training and I 

believe Waldringfield suggested that someone from their area might also be interested. I have been 

in touch with the Police who are very pleased to get and give support to this facility in our area. 

Along with my own contribution I have asked other District Cllrs in adjoining parishes to contribute 

towards costs of the camera and training from their Community Enabling budgets. There is a cost of 

around £60 a year so I would ask if your Parish Council would be happy to contribute £10 to £15 a 

year towards the ongoing upkeep cost.  Reducing speeding in our villages can only be a good thing 

particularly around schools. I am hoping I  to involve the local primary schools in this initiative.  
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Dear Parish Clerks 

At our PC meeting of 11/1/16 a member of the public asked what could be done re-
garding improving traffic flow/resilience on the A14 following an incident that day on 
the A14 which led to significant delays in and around Ipswich (2.5 hrs quoted). 

We noted Kirton & Falkenham PC’s desire to add their voice to any campaign which 
might help improve things, and to that end Patricia O’Brien (SCC) has reflected this to 
other PCs locally.  Patricia also identified a business-led campaign aimed at improving 
the A14 between Felixstowe and Newmarket called ‘No more A14 Delays in 
Suffolk’.  The link below is an EADT article from December, which includes a link de-
scribing the campaign in more detail http://www.suffolkchamber.co.uk/policy/
infrastructure/no_more_a14_delays_in_suffolk/ 

Included on the campaign web link is a pdf file (attached) which highlights the parts of 
the A14 requiring particular attention.  Areas 8-12 are the ones which particularly im-
pact traffic flows around the East of Ipswich. 

K&F PC would be interested to know if you wish to add your voice to those requesting 
an improvement to the A14 traffic flows/resilience, also what action you might consid-
er appropriate. 

  

Kind regards, Graham Walker 

Chair, Kirton & Falkenham Parish Council 

http://www.suffolkchamber.co.uk/policy/infrastructure/no_more_a14_delays_in_suffolk/
http://www.suffolkchamber.co.uk/policy/infrastructure/no_more_a14_delays_in_suffolk/
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